
Surrey County Council 
Amendments to Waiting and Parking Restrictions  

In the Borough of Elmbridge – Halfway Green, Walton On Thames 
Statement of Reasons 

We are proposing to create a new double yellow line which will extending 7.3m from 
the current single yellow line’s termination point at the start of the parking bay on 
Halfway Green. This is to allow for visibility of a new ‘no entry’ carriageway marking 
which is planned at the location. The double yellow line will prevent vehicles parking 
in a position which will obstruct motorist’s views of the ‘no entry’ marking. The 
marking is to support the existing no entry sign and reduce the number of instances 
of motorists failing to comply with the no entry restriction leading to Hersham Road.  
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